
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE COPPERTON IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT
November 2, 2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Copperton Improvement District was held on Thursday November 2, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. at the Copperton Improvement District Office, Copperton, Utah.





Trustees Present:






                     
         Harvey Seal, Chairman




Bruce Monson, Trustee 



Jerry Dunaway, Trustee





Also, Present:

                                    Jay Springer, Attorney
                                    David Sanderson, Accountant
 
 

                                    Scott Harrington, Water Manager

                           Tena DeCol, Office Manager




Leanne Heagren, Public





Becky Blackburn, Public





Trevor Patrick, Public





Tessa Stitzer, Public



                 Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Harvey Seal
Minutes of the prior meeting: The minutes of the Regular Monthly Board Meeting held August 3, 2023, were reviewed. There is one change and that pertains to the attorney information. That will be updated and unanimously approved as written on motion of Jerry Dunaway, seconded by Harvey Seal, all in favor.
Financial Reports: The financial reports for September and October 2023 were reviewed and unanimously approved as written on motion of Jerry Dunaway, seconded by Bruce Monson, all in favor.
Other Business:   
Discussion of Tentative Budget, A Public Hearing will be held on December 5, 2023, with is a Tuesday at the District’s offices to receive public comments thereon, with notice thereof being duly provided pursuant to Utah Code Ann. 17-B-609. A copy of the Tentative Budget is available for public inspection from 8-10am located at the Water Board Office. The Tentative Budget was accepted by Harvey Seal, seconded by Bruce Monson, all in favor.
Grace Period, the grace period was discussed in with a copy of the Rules and Regulations were read that states the bill is due 25 days after the first of the month. Anything after this date will receive a late fee.
Accepting Credit card payments, a discussion on taking credit card payments was discussed. Dave Sanderson, the accountant, informed us that we are trying to keep costs down and we are doing what is cheapest for the district. He said we could use Express Bill Pay which would add a cost and an upfront fee. It would also require Cyber Security at a cost. Dave also suggested bill pay through banks and credit unions. Becky Blackburn asked if there were other ways we could set it up with maybe paperless billing to off set the cost. Tessa stated that people want other options as they may have forgotten to pay their bill at the last minute. She also stated different platforms we could use for credit card payments. Tessa also spoke about the CID website needing to be updated. That will be investigated. It was stated that our fee schedule looked out of date, it is up to date as the board has had no increases since 2020. Harvey Seal suggested we wait until January 2024 to decide on credit cards and such as we need more information and there will be newly elected board members. It was also stated by Tena DeCol that people are good at complaining but not showing up to meetings as we had four members of the public. CID will no longer answer questions on Facebook.
Trevor Patrick Bill, Trevor asked that his bill be reduced as he received a $600.00 bill due to a water leak in his main. It was decided that the board would write off $300.00 with the bill still standing at $300.00.

2024 Meeting Schedule, 2023 meeting Schedule was presented. Motion to accept was made by Harvey Seal, seconded by Jerry Dunaway. All in favor.
Board of Canvassers, Election results with winners will take place at the December 5, 2023 meeting.
                 Adjourn:  The regular meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm. 

______________________________


______________________________
Harvey Seal, Chairman



          Tena DeCol, Board Clerk                                  

